
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Friday the 11th day of November is Remembrance Day  

We remember with thanksgiving those who made the supreme 
sacrifice in time of war. We pray that the offering of their lives 
may not have been in vain. On the 11th day of November, we 
dedicate ourselves to the cause of justice, freedom and peace; 
and for the wisdom and strength to build a better world. 
John 15: 9-14         
As the Father has loved me, so I have loved you; abide in 
my love. If you keep my commandments, you will abide in 
my love, just as I have kept my Father’s commandments 
and abide in his love. I have said these things to you so 
that my joy may be in you, and that your joy may be 
complete.     

‘This is my commandment, that you love one another as I have loved you. No one has greater 
love than this, to lay down one’s life for one’s friends. You are my friends if you do what I 
command you.  

+++++++++++++ 
They shall grow not old, As we that are left grow old. Age shall not weary them nor the years condemn. 

With the setting of the sun, and in the morning we will remember them. 
 

                                                      Principal’s Message: 
 

Dear Holy Eucharist Community,  
 

The month of November is traditionally a time when we remember both the Saints, and those 
who have died.  Saints lived at different times in different places throughout history, but they all 
shared a love of God. They lived lives in holiness, dedicated to serving God and spreading His 
message of salvation. As Catholics, we believe that saints “intercede” for us here on earth, and 
in a special way, they are linked with us in what we call “The communion of Saints."  
 

The Feast of All Souls is a source of consolation and hope for each of us. Throughout 
November, we remember those who have died: friends, colleagues, relatives... leaders whom 
we have known ...worked with ...laughed with ...wept with ... or even walked with. We now pray 
for them, and remember them with love, celebrating in faith their journey to God, now within the 
great communion of saints. 
 

Today is Remembrance Day; also known as Armistice Day.  We celebrate Remembrance Day 
on the 11th of November of each year.  At 11am we observe a minute of silence to remember 
all those who fought and died in the war. The 11th of November is the date when the war 
ended and 11am was the time when the fighting had stopped. 
 

November has turned out to be a very busy month indeed! Last week Mrs Shobha Hickey 
organised an art exhibition in the hall.  The exhibition showcased the students’ amazing art 
pieces and demonstrated the incredible talent at Holy Eucharist. I would like to thank Mrs Hickey 
for her hard work and dedication in promoting the arts at our school, which was appreciated by 
the entire community. A big thank you to the parents and carers who supported and attended 
the exhibition.  
 

This week, the 2023 Prep children attended the Pre-Prep program in the hall.  It was a wonderful 
opportunity to meet our new students and families/carers. This program was developed to assist 
the children with their transition to school.  It also provided an opportunity for the teachers to 
meet the students and to identify specific needs.  The teachers can then begin to plan their 
lessons in order to cater to the students’ individual needs. The students have another session 
next week. During that time the parents/carers will be provided with an opportunity to attend a 
Prep information session.  Thank you to Ms Christie, Ms Howard and all the school staff who 
assisted with the program.  
 

Wishing you a restful weekend. God Bless!  
 
 

 
 
Mr Michael Bonnici 
Principal 
principal@hestalbanssth.catholic.edu.au 
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THANK YOU MR WALTER CHAUPIN 
 

I would like to thank a parent at our school,  Mr Walter Chaupin, for creating and 
donating a large, stainless-steel, crucifix sculpture for our school community. 
The crucifix is displayed on the brick wall of the MacKillop Building. 
 
Walter is an emerging artist based in Melbourne and specialises in steel 
sculptures. 
Please visit his website https://waltermetalart.com.au/collections/all  
 

PRE-PREP 2023 
All Prep 2023 families have received information from the school office outlining the dates for the Pre-Prep Program and Orientation 
Day.  It is very important that this letter is kept handy, as it details your child's scheduled Pre-Prep sessions, as well as Orientation 
Day which will be held on Tuesday 6th December at 2pm. It is vital for a smooth transition, that your child attends all Pre-Prep 
sessions and Orientation Day.  If your child cannot attend these sessions for any reason, please inform the school office. 
Pre-Prep will be on again next week on:  

• Monday 14th Nov (9-10:30am, 11:30-1pm) 
• Tuesday 15th Nov (9-10:30am, 11:30-1pm) 
• Wednesday 16th Nov (9-10:30am, 11:30-1pm) 

 
 

SCHOOL HATS IN TERM 4 
In Term 4 all students and teachers are required to wear a hat when they are outside. It is an expectation and school 
policy that all students wear their school hat and their correct school uniform at all times. School hats are 
now available for purchase at the school office.  

ORIENTATION DAY 
Our whole school Orientation Day will be held on Tuesday 6th December 2022.  The students at Holy Eucharist school will meet their 
class teacher for 2023 from 2:00pm until 3:00pm. Students will also get to meet their new classmates for 2023.  
All new families for 2023 (including Prep 2023) are asked to assemble in the hall by 2pm.  
GRADE 6 GRADUATION 
The Grade 6 Graduation Ceremony will take place in the church, on Wednesday 7th December 
2022, at 6pm. The Graduation Ceremony will begin with Mass followed by presentations. 
It’s a wonderful opportunity for parents, guardians and families to join with the Holy Eucharist 
teachers and staff to celebrate the students’ wonderful achievements. More information will be 
sent to families in the coming weeks. 
 

END OF YEAR SCHOOL PICNIC AND CAROLS 
This year we are going to have family picnic and carols on the oval.  This event will be held on Tuesday 13th 
December. The picnic will commence at 5:30pm followed by carols at 6:30pm (weather permitting).  We will also 
be fundraising on the day.  We will be having a sausage sizzle stand and selling drinks. Our Christmas raffle will 
also be drawn on the night.   
Our students will be performing on a large stage on the school oval.  During the performance, the students will 
be sitting on the oval in their class groups. Parents/carers are asked to bring a picnic rug/picnic chairs.  We all 
look forward to seeing you there! 
 

ASSESSMENT AND REPORTING – SEMESTER 2 
On Friday 9th December 2022 parents/carers will receive their child’s formal report as well as their child’s 
Assessment Portfolio. The work samples inside the portfolio are collected by the teacher as evidence of what has 
been taught during the term. These samples support what has been documented in the topic outline and should be 
looked at in conjunction with your child’s report. 
Assessment Portfolios will need to be signed and returned to school by Wednesday 14th December. The classroom 
teacher will pass these folders onto next year’s teacher. All work samples collected during the year will be placed 
inside a Holy Eucharist Assessment envelope and given to you to keep. 
 

SUNSHINE LIONS CLUB – CHRISTMAS CAKES 
Sunshine Lions has been supporting the Sunshine community for over 50 years. 
Each year, Sunshine Lions donate $100 scholarship to various schools in 
Sunshine, Albion, Ardeer and St Albans. Thanks to the Lions Club we have been 
able to award a $100 scholarship to a deserving, graduating student at the end of 
each year. 
 

Once again, we will be assisting the club by taking orders for the Lions Club’s 
Christmas Cakes. Delivery of cakes would be in the mid part of December. 
 

Lion’s Christmas Cakes include a 1kg Cake priced at $15 and 1.5kg Cake at $19. 
Please support this worthy cause. Please contact the office to place your order. 
 

The Lions Club will also be selling Christmas trees at Bunnings Sunshine on the 
first two weekends in December.  
 

PARKING AROUND THE SCHOOL PREMISES 
Brimbank Council are issuing fines to people who were not obeying the law. The school is not authorised to cancel your 
parking infringements and will not pay for these!!!  

 

Please ensure that you adhere to the following road rules:  
• Do not leave your car unattended in the church driveway  
• Do not block or park in neighbouring driveways  
• Do not double park. Even if it is for a few seconds.  
• Only those persons with DISABLED stickers are permitted to park in the disabled parking 

bays at the front of the school.  
• Do not park on people’s nature strips.  

M Bonnici – Principal 

	

 
 
 
 

 
 

    NO PARKING 



 

 
 

GATES  
 

The construction of our new building has started. Construction site offices have been placed in the 
staff car park, which means that the staff can no longer park their cars in the staff carpark. The staff 
are now required to park on the rounders court. Temporary fencing has been installed on the 
rounders court to keep students safe and away from cars. 

 
 

For the time being, the pedestrian gate next to the hall (i.e. GATE 1, Gr Prep and Gr 3) will be 
permanently closed. Grade Prep will now need to enter/leave via the Church gate (GATE 2) and 
Grade 3 will need to enter/leave via the Administration gate (GATE 3). 
 

Please remember: 
• Gates will open for students at 8:30am 
• Classrooms will open at 8:45am 
• All students will start school at 8:55am 
• Grade Prep, Grade 1 and Grade 2 will finish school at 3:10pm. 
• Grade 3, Grade 4, Grade 5 and Grade 6 will finish at 3:15pm 

 

NB: If there is more than one child in the family, parents/carers can use one gate to drop off and pick 
up their children (as long as one child from the family is from the year level specified on the gate. 
The same gate must be used for pick-up). 
 

 

COVID-19 UPDATES 
The Victorian Government has announced the end of the pandemic declaration and associated pandemic orders. New settings will apply 
from 11.59 pm on Wednesday 12 October 2022. 
Requirements for close contacts, like continually testing negative on a rapid antigen test (RAT), will become strong recommendations – 
joining the strong recommendation to wear a mask indoors, which will remain in place. 
 

Changes to COVID-19 isolation requirements 
It is strongly recommended that students: 

• who test positive for COVID-19 should stay home and isolate for five days 
• should not attend school after five days if still symptomatic 
• who are symptomatic but have not tested positive should not attend school. 

Where students become symptomatic at school, they should: 
• be collected by their parents/carers 
• undergo testing for COVID-19. 

It is strongly recommended that staff: 
• who test positive for COVID-19 should stay home and isolate for five days 
• should not attend school after five days if still symptomatic 
• who are symptomatic but have not tested positive should not attend school. 

 

COVID-19 reporting requirements 
The Department of Health recommends that a person who tests positive for COVID-19 should inform those with whom they have recently 
been in contact, including their workplace, school and household. 
Schools are therefore asked to continue reporting positive COVID-19 cases to Melbourne Archdiocese Catholic Schools (MACS). Schools 
no longer have to alert the community of any positive cases. 
 

Face masks 
Staff and students who wish to wear a face mask should be supported to do so, and schools should continue to make face masks 
available for staff, students and visitors. 
The Department of Health recommends that masks should be worn by a person who is a close contact of someone who has tested 
positive for COVID-19 when leaving home. 
Additionally, the department recommends that masks should be worn by a person who has COVID-19 for 10 days after a positive test 
when they need to leave home. 
 

COVIDSafe Plans 
Schools must keep their COVIDSafe Plan in place, which should be regularly reviewed and updated as required. 
Our COVIDSafe Plan is available on our school website 
 

 

Mr Michael Bonnici 
Principal 
principal@hestalbanssth.catholic.edu.au 
 

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
Friday the 11th day of November is Remembrance Day  

We inherit the world, 
the whole of history, 
our place on earth, 
our place in time, 
our fortune, good or bad, pure chance. 
 

Now, 
in one picture, 
we see our entire planet: one world, 
one race, 
one future, 
bound together 
for the first time.  
 

Ours 
for the breaking or the making. 
   

David Roberts 
 

 

Liturgical Calendar 
32nd Week in Ordinary Time 
6-12 Nov: National Vocation Awareness Week 
9 Nov:    The Dedication of the Lateran Basilica 
10 Nov:  Saint Leo the Great 
11 Nov:  Saint Martin of Tours 
11 Nov:  Catherine McAuley 
11 Nov: Remembrance Day 
12 Nov:  Saint Josaphat 
 
33rd Week in Ordinary Time 
15 Nov World Day of the Poor 
15 Nov   Saint Albert the Great 
16 Nov   Saint Margaret of Scotland 
16 Nov   Saint Gertrude 
17 Nov   Saint Elizabeth of Hungary 
18 Nov   Dedication of the Basilicas of Saints Peter & Paul 

 

Mrs Vanessa Shaw 
Religious Education Leader 
Vanessa.Shaw@hestalbanssth.catholic.edu.au 



 

 
 LITERACY 
 

 

Literacy News 
As you aware we held a Book Fair during 
August. Thanks to the support of our 
families, we raised almost $1300. Jenny 
Bistricki, our librarian, has been busily 
ordering books from Scholastic for the 
library. As you can see in the picture, we 
have been able to order a large range of 
books, including favourites, graphic novels, 
and short chapter books to cater for the 
Prep, Year 1, and Year 2 students. Students 
please be patient as Mrs Bistricki and Mrs 
Rita have a big job to get these books ready 
for borrowing. We will keep you posted J 
 

Library books  
And this brings me to reminding all the 
students that it is a privilege to borrow any 
books or in fact use any materials from Holy 
Eucharist. With the privilege comes 
responsibility. Students please take care of 
the books that you borrow so that other 
children will enjoy reading when you return 
borrowed items. Parents, please remind 
your child/children to borrow books during 
their class borrowing time. All students 
should be borrowing to read for enjoyment  
at home. If your child is having difficulty finding lost books encourage them to look everywhere at home, in the car or at grandparent’s 
homes. Please let us know if you are having difficulty locating. 
 

Take Home Readers 
We provide take home readers so that students are reading texts at their level. Again, the same responsibly applies with these readers. 
In this instance it is even more important that students are borrowing books and reading each night as part of their homework. It is 
even more important for students in Prep, Year 1, and Year 2 as they are learning to read. They should be practising to read at home. 
Your child can read the book out aloud to anyone in the family. And it doesn’t matter if English is not your first language. Just allow 
your child to read while you listen. Again, if your child is having difficulty finding misplaced readers, please let us know as I can arrange 
alternatives for them to keep reading.  
 

As you know we have reading platforms that can be used online. Whilst this is not my preference I would rather that students are 
reading even if it is from a screen.  
The following 3 platforms offer levelled readers: 
 

Sunshine Online 
Sunshine Online offers levelled books as well as other sections that work on alphabet, spelling etc. All students have access to the 
school’s subscription. Login details: https://www.sunshineonline.com.au/ 
username heps3021 password heps3021 
 

Engage Online 
Engage Online an interactive eBook package that contains 136 Engage Literacy ebooks to match the levelled readers with audio. 
Please visit www.mycapstonelibrary.com 
Our login details are - Student Username: Holyeucharist3021 Student Password: pupil 
 

PM eCollection - Cengage  
Year 1, Year 2 and a small number of Year 3, 4 and 5 students have an account with PMe Cengage. This is another option.  
 
Writing  
Writing sessions usually occur four times per week in each class throughout the week.  
 

Earlier this year, teachers identified that students need to work on improving sentence structure. They have provided the students with 
many and varied ways to build their ability to write grammatically correct sentences. This does not happen overnight. It has involved 
explicitly teaching the purpose, structure and features of different text types, exploring sentences in rich literature, analysing sentence 
and word types and rewriting sentences to include learned skills. 
 

In addition to teaching genre some year levels have introduced Writer’s Notebook allowing the students to bring in a ‘seed’ that the 
students would like to write about. Others have introduced ‘rocket/snapshot/fast’ write, all the same really, to give the students 
opportunities to write for their own enjoyment. Some teachers have provided students with a prompt to write, for example, a picture 
from Pobble or Secret Door to prompt ideas.  
 

Please encourage your child/children to write. Having a scrapbook to record ideas, thoughts, paste pictures or even draw can help 
develop children’s writing skills. Students need to have a purpose, and this could be their steppingstone into the world of writing. 
Writing is fun. 
 

In the next newsletter I will include information on the writing process that supports students to write. 
 

Please contact me if you have questions. I am always more than happy to support. 
 
Mrs Bernadette Parnis 
Literacy Leader 
bernadette.parnis@hestalbanssth.catholic.edu.au  
 

 
 
 



 

 

ART EXHIBITION 
Last week, Holy Eucharist School held an art exhibition in the hall.  As the 
students entered the hall, William Thieu (a past student of Holy Eucharist) 
played classical pieces of music on the violin. Ms Jo Herbig, Senior Visual Arts 
Officer at the City of Brimbank, judged the artwork and awarded the students 
during the opening ceremony.  During the opening, we were again, honoured 
with a visit from our local Member of Parliament, Ms Natalie Suleyman.  Jasmine 
Nguyen, the Mayor of Brimbank (also a past student of Holy Eucharist) attended 
the exhibition the following day.  This year’s theme was inspired by the ‘Lume’ 
on Vincent van Gogh exhibition in Melbourne.  
 

The exhibition demonstrated that we have incredible talent at Holy Eucharist. It 
was wonderful to see the different skills and techniques on display for everyone 
to see.   
I would like to take this opportunity to thank Mrs Shobha Hickey for her hard 
work and dedication in promoting the arts and for staging a phenomenal display, 
which was appreciated by the entire community.  
 

 

 

     
 
 

 
 

 
 

SAFETY OF CHILDREN AND ALL VULNERABLE PEOPLE: 
We hold the care, safety and wellbeing of children and all vulnerable people as a central and fundamental responsibility for our community.  The 

Holy Eucharist Commitment to Child Safety and Reporting Process are on display in the Administration foyer of the School and School Policies are 
available on the website at www.hestalbanssth.catholic.edu.au 

ACKNOWLEDGEMENT 
At Holy Eucharist School, we are honoured to acknowledge the Traditional Custodians of the land, the Wurundjeri People of the 

Kulin Nation, the first and enduring caretakers of the land in which we work and live.  
We pay our respects to the Traditional Elders, both past, present and emerging, who have walked this country for countless generations. 

We value the diversity of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander cultural heritages and recognise the impacts of colonisation and pledge our ongoing 
commitment to reconciliation. 

 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Children commencing Prep next 
year must be 5 years of age by 30th 
April 2023. Places are filling 
quickly. 
It is really important that our current 
families also register their 
child/children at the office if they wish 
to enrol them for Grade Prep in 2023. 
Tours of the school are now taking 
place (after school) from 3:30 pm 
every Tuesday.  Please contact the 
office to make a booking. 
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